

Message from Mrs Kinsley Another short but busy week at Chatsworth! After enjoying a long weekend, the children returned to school on Tuesday full of enthusiasm and prior knowledge about VE Day, which they

proudly shared during our assembly. We believe it's so important to introduce young children to the idea of commemorating significant historical events, and they showed great respect during the two-minute silence yesterday. In other important news, today we say goodbye to Charlie and Camilla, who are off to enjoy their retirement in a loving family home nearby, where they'll get lots of love, attention and cabbage leaves! They've promised they'll stay in touch x



SAFE Apologies for the tape

around the trees at present, we're awaiting a delivery of topsoil to improve the level of the ground so that everyone can continue to enjoy the area safely. Thank you for your patience.



HAPPY We're so proud of Thomas and Rene who will be running in the Hospice Mini Marathon at Greenwich Park on Sunday. You can read the boys' story here on the

Community Hospice website—go for it boys! We'll look forward to finding out how you get







Safe-Happy-Learning



Diary Dates

Monday 12th May-Y6 SATs at BOJ-Mrs Harbor will be based at BOJ every morning next week

Thursday 15th May—School Nurse health checks with Reception

Tuesday 20th May at 4.30pm and Wednesday 21st May at 9am— Phonics Screen Check meeting for YI parents—details tba

Wednesday Alst May-KSI Football competition at BOJ-details tba

Friday 23rd May-last day of school

<u>VE day</u>

A lovely afternoon was spent on the Burnt Oak field today, coming together as two schools to commemorate VE day. The children enjoyed a picnic snack together, and played games on the field in a sea of red white and blue—thank you for your support with snacks, blankets and garden games—the children loved it!



LEARNING Year I began their Green Fingers topic last week with a nature treasure hunt, looking out for star-shaped leaves



and other interesting natural objects. They then made their grass heads and are looking forward to watching their 'hair' grow in the next few weeks!

